Mr.D.N. Murphy,

Dear Mr. Murphy,

Thank you very much for your letter of the 6th inst. acknowledging receipt of cheque for 17/6 to cover expenses in connection with the first meeting of the Clapham branch of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League. From the official receipts it appears that the net amount due was 16/ so I should be glad if you will retain the extra 1/6 for the present and acknowledge it later when sending in any monies to Head Office.

I hope you will let me know in time of the next meeting of your branch. I am seeing Mr.R.J. Willis tonight and we shall have a chat about your area.

Yours sincerely,

Organising Secretary of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League.